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 ISIP-Literacy Assessment 

 
 

 
Above is a comparison of our progress monitoring report from February of last year, and 
February of this year.  These are students who scored into the Tier 2 or Tier 3 range in the 
January benchmark assessment.   The report does show that compared to this time last year, 
we have more students scoring into Tier 1 and 2. The report also shows that, due to weather 



and sports, our assessment numbers decline in February. Also, last year we were hit hard by the 
flu season in February.  
 
 
 
 
Behavior 
 

Event Type 16-17 17-18 

   

Arson 0 0 

aggravated Assault 0 0 

Alcohol 0 0 

Attendance Violation 21 24 

Disorderly Conduct 2 0 

Drugs non alcohol, 
tobacco 

4 0 

Fighting (Mutual) 2 4 

Insubordination 21 9 

Harassment non-sexual 1 0 

Theft 1 0 

School threat 0 0 

Threat Intimidation 1 2 

Obscene Behavior 0 0 

other offenses (forgery) 0 0 

Physical Altercation 0 0 

Tobacco 2 0 

Vandalism 0 0 

   

Total 
 

55 
39 

 
 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Attendance 
 
 

 
 
After one of our best months of student attendance, we had one of our worst for this school 
year in February. The main reason of course was the weather. With roads being closed, bus 
routes not running, and people being snowed in our attendance took a big hit. On top of that 
we had multiple sports tournaments which added to absenteeism. 
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High School Staffing 
Due to a variety of reasons we have had some open positions at the high school. We had two 
teachers out, one due to an injury, and the other resigned due to health issues. At this time, we 
have a certified teacher, Dee Ann Kipp, in the Social Studies position and she will remain for the 
rest of the school year. In the math class we had a sub, but were able to have Margaret 
Tailfeathers come fill in until Mrs. Richards-Allen is able to return. She completed her student 
teaching last semester at the high school and is familiar with our math department and 
students. She is working with Mrs. Richards-Allen to design lessons and also on the grading of 
assignments.  
 
We have a school assistant secretary position that is currently being advertised which we hope 
to fill by the end of the month.  
 
Our SPED Teacher Assistant Position has been filled. 


